
 Rehabilitation and Education Section, I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, 

Ministry of Justice. July 2023. 

Date Abstract of Works 

7
th
 July 

Prisoners Parents and Children Educational Writing 

Contest in July 2023. 

11
th
 and 25

th
 July Legal Educational Lessons of Anti-Scam 

13
th
 July Propaganda of Financial Knowledge in 2023. 

18
th
 July Restoring Justice Advanced Class in 2023. 

25
th
 July Volunteer Panel Training Seminar in late 2023. 

27
th
 July Catholic Summer Gospel Campaign. 

31
th
 July National Taipei Art University Charity Performance. 

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 



I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 1st 

Event 
Prisoners Parents and Children Educational Writing 

Contest in July 2023. 

Date 7th July 

Content 

I-Lan Prison held “Prisoners Parents and Children 

Educational Writing Contest in July 2023” with total 104 

pieces of works attended. Writing can improve prisoners to 

reflect the relationship between parents and children and 

guide them to think how to interact with their children. Also, 

it encourage them taking care of their children continually, 

restoring the intimate relationship within family members, 

and increasing the emotional connection with family. The plain 

white papers show prisoners’ eager of missing toward their 

children after they wrote by hands. The plain papers filled 

in colors and warmness show the real emotion of prisoners hided 

deeply in their mind. 

  
104 pieces of Works attended the 

Contest 

First Prize: The Familt Relationship 

after Awareness 

  

Second Prize: Son 
Third Prize: Kid, Mom waits you 

coming forever. 



 

I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 2nd 

Event Legal Educational Lessons of Anti-Scam 

Date 11
th
 and 25

th
 July 

Content 

In order to reduce scam crimes collaborating with the 

government, I-Lan Prison held Legal Educational Lessons of 

Anti-Scam and invited Protecting Officer Tong-Long Lin as 

lecturer. Nowadays, for hiding the way of gaining illegal 

profits ,and avoiding the punishment and awareness by the law 

conductors, the criminal groups and criminals usually use 

different ways to seduce people to provide their cash books 

and cash cards. Revealed by the mass communication  media 

including the TV news, newspapers, and magazines, also 

promoted by the government, all of above let prisoners 

understand the important of Anti-Scam lessons. 

  

A scene of the event A scene of the event 

  

A scene of the event A scene of the event 



 

 

I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 3rd 

Event Propaganda of Financial Knowledge in 2023. 

Date 13
th
 July 

Content 

I-Lan prison held a Propaganda of Financial Knowledge 

cooperating with Bank Bureau of Financial Government 

Committee at 2nd Workshop on 13th July, 2023. Lecturing the 

understanding of the basic common sense of the financial 

institutes, the social impact of the level of currency and 

rate, the way of bring up agreement with Financial and 

Insurance Committee after disagreement of the appeal to 

financial institutes when trouble with them occurs, it 

establishes correct concept of saving and the methods of 

investment. Be cautious to avoid been cheated. 

  

A scene of the event A scene of the event 

  
A scene of the event A scene of the event 



I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 4th 

Event Restoring Justice Advanced Class in 2023. 

Date 18th July 

Content 

For driving “Restoring Justice Practice Project”, I-Lan 

Prison invited Han-Si Chai assist professor, a board member 

of Chinese Restoring Promoting Association, holding the 

Restoring Justice Advanced Class at Zhong 2nd, Women 2nd, 7th and 

9th Workshops on 18th July. The class was also produced into DVD 

playing through every workshop in the prison.We hope the 

prisoners can restore their life by their own will in the 

4-stages of imprison, reflection, change and coming back, also 

handling the emotion or conflict tasks for the past, the 

present and the future as well as revising cognition, taking 

responsibilities, repairing relationship, coming back to 

society and reducing the possibilities of committing crime 

again. 

  

A scene of the event A scene of the event 

  
A scene of the event A scene of the event 



 

I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 5th 

Event Volunteer Panel Training Seminar in late 2023. 

Date 25th July 

Content 

In order to increase the specialty of the Correcting Volunteer 

and the efficiency of Rehabilitation and Education works, 

I-Lan Prison held the Volunteer Panel Training Seminar in late 

2023 on 25th July. The participants and volunteers including 

the Catholic Prison Service Club, Christian Rehabilitation 

Group, Lan Yang Division of Fo Kuan Shan and prison officers 

in total 71 ones took part in enthusiastically. The Warden 

Jing-Biaw Hsu especially thank the selfless dedication of 

volunteers in the campaign. It is a key point for preventing 

the crimes, maintaining the public security, and making 

rehabilitation and education working smoothly which were 

dedicated and serviced by volunteers for long time. 

  

A Speech by Warden Hsu A Speech by Chief Zhou 

  
A scene of the event Photo with all Volunteers 



 

I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 6th 

Event Catholic Summer Gospel Campaign. 

Date 27th July 

Content 

I-Lan Prison held the Catholic Summer Gospel Campaign at the 
afternoon on 27th July. The Catholic Prisons Service Club 
father Wen-Dong Fan and sister Luan-Show Lueng led the 
teachers and students of Luo Dong Commercial High School and 
Lan Yang girl High School in total 25 ones spreading the Gospel 
by summer vacation. The high school students guided the 
prisoners reflecting their past, learned the positive life 
attitude and looking forward with hope, also learned and 
encouraged each other by their passion and energy. In order 
to inspire prisoner’s mind, students displayed and taught 
the Gospel songs making prisoners immersed in the beautiful 
singing atmosphere. Also, father Wen-Dong Fan reminded 
prisoners to revise their mistakes and live a peaceful life 
with a warm but resolute attitude. All of the participants 
felt full of moving then. 

  
The Chief of Women Prison in the  

Campaign 
A scene of the interactive activities 

  
A scene of the event Photo with all Participants 



 

 

I-Lan Prison, Agency of Corrections, Ministry of Justice. 
Record of Educational Event 7th 

Event National Taipei Art University Charity Performance. 

Date 31th July 

Content 

Two graduate students of National Taipei Art University held 

a charity performance at the small auditorium of I-Lan Prison 

on 31th July. The Sprout Art Service Team consisted with two 

students is the certificated team of the 2023 The Youth 

Traveling Taiwan-the practical project of seeking the touched 

map by the Youth Development Agency, Ministry of Education. 

They hope to pass the touched and encouragements to people’s 

life by this charity performance, also bring energy and 

courage for audience’s life, pull the distance between people 

closely, and spread out the love and the touched. The band of 

Zhong 2nd Workshop also performed and learned with the 

performers in that day. All of the audience immersed in the 

beating notes and the flow of the melody. 

  
The Secretary Wang in the Campaign The Chief Zhou in the Campaign 

  

The performance by the guest 
The performance by the Zhong 2nd 

Workshop 


